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COMMISSIONER RUKAVINA 

Town Hall Meeting 
June 6, 10am-12pm 

Embarrass Town Hall 
 

 
 
 

Embarrass 
Photo Contest! 

June 1 ï July 16 
See Page 16 
for details 

 

National Sauna Day 
Saturday, June 4, 2016 

10:00 a.m. ð 4:00 p.m. 

Nelimark Homestead 
 
 

Embarrass Town Board Meeting ς Wednesday, June 1, 6:00 p.m. 

Sisu Heritage Meeting ς Monday, June 20, 6:00 p.m. 

Embarrass Region Fair Board Meeting ςThursday, June 16, 6:30 p.m. 

Please submit materials for the JULY 2016 isǎǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 9ƳōŀǊǊŀǎǎ /ƭŜǊƪΩǎ Office by Thursday, June 23.  Office 
hours are 8 a.m. to 3 p.m., Monday ς Thursday.  218-984-2084 

E-mail address embarrasstownship@frontiernet.net.  

mailto:embarrasstownship@frontiernet.net
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JUNE 2016 
 Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 
 

EMBARRASS 
TOWN BOARD 

MEETING 
6:00 P.M. 

EMBARRASS 
TOWN HALL 

2 
 

Conversational 
Finn ï 1-3 pm 

 
Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 

3 4 
National Sauna 

Day 
Nelimark 

Homestead 
10-4 

 

5 
 

Vermilion 4-H 
Club Mtg @ 
Town Hall 
4:00 pm 

6 
 

Comm. Rukavina 
Town Hall Mtg 
10am-12pm 

 
 

Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 

 

7 
 

Ladies Coffee 
10-11 am 

 
Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 

 

8 9 
 

Conversational 
Finn ï 1-3 pm 

Nelimark 
 

Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 

10 11 

12 13 
 
 
 
 

Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 

 
 

14 
 

Ladies Coffee 
10-11 am 

 
Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 

 

15 16 
Conversational 
Finn ï 1-3pm 

Nelimark 
 

Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 

Fair Board Mtg 
6:30 Timber Hall 

17 18 

19  Fathers Day 

 

20 
 
 
 

Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 

 
Sisu Meeting 

6:00 Town Hall 

21 
 

Ladies Coffee 
10-11 am 

 
Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 

 

22 23 
 

Conversational 
Finn ï 1-3pm 

Nelimark 
 

Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 

24 25 
 

Rubyôs Pantry 
(Babbitt Municipal 

Building) 
9:30-11:30 am 

26 27 
 
 
 
 

Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 

 

28 
 

Ladies Coffee 
10-11 am 

 
Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 

 

29 30 
 

Conversational 
Finn ï 1-3 pm 

Nelimark 
 

Exercise Group 
3:30-4:30 pm 
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EMBARRASS TOWN BOARD NEWS 
Town of Embarrass 
REGULAR MEETING 

MAY 4, 2016 

Pending Board Approval  

Present: Zane Beaton, Gene Wright, Joe Scherer, Roberta 

Pike, Sandra Gibson, Jennifer Boese 

Visitors: Diane Nelmark, Gary Rantala, Paul Knuti, Cindy 

Koivisto, Jim Koivisto, Richard Pierce, James Nelmark 

The meeting was called to order at 6:01 p.m. by Zane with 

the Pledge of Allegiance. 

April Meeting Minutes & Treasurerôs Report were 

reviewed. Motion by Gene, Second by Zane to approve the 

April 6
th
 minutes. Carried 3-0. Motion by Gene, Second by 

Zane to approve the Treasurerôs Report. Carried 3-0. 

REPORTS: 

Maintenance:  Painting inside of Town Hall is nearly 

finished. Paint for the town hall doors was chosen by the 

board.  Pumping at the Info Center was not completed 

because it is still frozen.   Cameras have been put in place 

on some of the township properties.  Approved to replace 4 

or 5 of picnic tables.  Alvin will be returning back to work 

on May 16
th
 with no restrictions.  The older John Deere is 

not being used. It is to be put up for bids locally with the 

board having the right to reject any and all bids.  Gene 

suggested to get 50 padlocks all keyed the same.  Motion by 

Zane, Second by Gene. Carried 3-0.  Annual inspections 

will be updated of all fire extinguishers. They have not been 

inspected since November 2014 from Nardini.  Joe 

suggested that the clerk make a call to J. N. Johnson out of 

Hibbing.   

Roads: Joe drove the township roads. He stated the roads 

are getting rough. Joe may need gravel for some of the 

roads and was given the authority to do so.  Gene stated that 

Winger will honor the rate we paid last year for gravel.  

Stumps have been removed by Denny. 

Campground:  Cindy Koivisto will be on site May 23
rd
. 

The water has been turned on and charged. The hot water 

heater anode rod needs to be changed. Fees will remain the 

same. STS crew has been working on cleaning up the 

campground area. Shower curtains and rugs are needed for 

the shower rooms. Cindy is to be put on the L&M account 

to purchase shower curtains, rugs, etc. Motion by Zane, 

Second by Gene. Carried 3-0. Cindy asked for maintenance 

to install some sort of a hanging hooks or clothes line inside 

the storage room or outside. Cindy has agreed to the 

contract of $250 monthly for being the caretaker. Jennifer 

was instructed to purchase minutes for the AT&T go-phone 

for Cindy at the campground. 

Tours:  Homestead Tours will begin May 28th. Mike Salo 

will be doing most of the tours, same as last year. 

Sisu: The Nelimark House opens June 2.   National Sauna 

Day will be held June 4 from 10:00 a.m. ï 4 p.m.  Casey 

Aro will be the featured entertainment.  Gary Rantala is 

asking for anything to help in presenting Embarrass in the 

Finnish American Cultural Association. Marlin Bjornud 

will be asked to attend the next town meeting to discuss 

who is to finish painting the garage. 1
st
 coat was put on but 

needs 2
nd

 coat.  

Mesabi Trail:  Gene stated the group has put in for state 

bonding.  They are currently working on a boardwalk/ 

bridge.  Gary Rantala is concerned about the spruce bud 

worm infecting balsam on the trial. Gene will go with Gary 

to check to see what needs to be done on the Heritage 

Campground Trail.  

Prospectors Trail Alliance:  Gene will be going to put up 

signs at the Kelly Loop outside of Babbitt and up to Hwy 1. 

St. Louis County, Vic Lund is planning sighting of trails 

along with the snowmobile club also.  Gene plans to attend 

the May 20
th
 meeting with St. Louis County regarding the 

proposed St. Louis ATV Ordinance #64.  A resolution in 

support of Ordinance #64 is being typed and signed. Motion 

by Joe, Second by Zane to let Gene finalize resolution. 

CONSENT AGENDA:  Motion by Gene, Second by Joe to 

pass the Consent Agenda (Claims #16090-16113, $6273.47, 

Payroll $3424.54) and correspondence. Carried 3-0 

FROM THE EDITOR 
The Flying Finn strives to represent both Embarrass and the surrounding area.  To submit articles, advertisements, 
community notices, letters to the editor, photos, artwork, etc. for the newsletter, mail them to Embarrass Town Hall, 
7503 Levander Rd, Embarrass, MN  55732, e-mail them to embarrasstownship@frontiernet.net or drop them off during 
office hours (M-Th 8am-3pm)  Please include your name, phone number and e-mail address.  Photos or other materials 
will be returned as soon as possible.  The township regrets that it is unable to purchase or reimburse for materials which 
are published.  The Town of Embarrass reserves the right to publish or not publish any letter to the editor or other 
submitted material.  Call 984-2084 with any questions.   - - - - -    Thank you.  Diane Nelmark 

mailto:embarrasstownship@frontiernet.net
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OLD BUSINESS:  Frontier contract runs until March 18, 

2017. Waiting for a call from Frontier to listen to the 

contract the Township has agreed to. It was not written 

down. It may be two months before Lake Connections 

hooks us up.  WIFI at the campground will be considered in 

the future. Will be having a survey to see if it is wanted by 

the campers. 

Defensive driving course will be held at the hall on May 25. 

Need 8 - 10 people to sign up. 

Motion by Gene, Second by Zane to adopt a donation 

policy in which the group/organization must fill out a form 

(available at Clerkôs Office) which will be turned in to the 

board and will need approval before a donation is given.  A 

visitor asked the board why they wanted to adopt this 

donation policy. Board stated they have been advised by 

Minnesota Association of Townships. The board would like 

the Fair Board to come in and request a donation demanded 

by the visitor. 

NEW BUSINESS:  Property inspections were done on 

May 1.  An updated list will made since many of the items 

have been completed already. 

Gene motion, Joe second, Carried 3-0 to hire Dave Ferrian 

for the summer. Extending the hiring process for summer 

help. Posting at the Babbitt and Aurora Schools and will 

publish in the Babbitt Weekly News 

Cemetery Deeds were signed for Barbara Harju Section H-

1, Lot 9e and Greg W. Thompson H-4, Lot 11c. 

Responsibility for Heikkila Road was tabled to have 

discussion with Waasa. Gene will go to Waasa Township 

meeting on Thursday. Gene has the authority to accept 

agreement with Waasa. Motion by Joe, Second by Zane. 

Carried 3-0. 

Remove Phil Hebl and Diane Nelmark from all accounts at 

Northern State Bank, NSB Visa card and Embarrass 

Vermillion Credit Union. Add Joseph Scherer and Jennifer 

Boese, to all accounts at Northern State Bank as signator 

and to Embarrass Vermillion Credit Union account, add 

Jennifer Boese and Roger Davies to Northern State Bank 

Visa Card. Motion by Gene, Second by Zane. Carried 3-0.  

Mary Novak asks to have Mesabi Iron Range Visitors 

Guide coupon book $1 off adult price, Motion by Gene, 

Second by Joe. Carried 3-0. Renew the ads in Visitors 

Guide and Northern Wild, Motion by Zane, Second by Joe, 

Carried 3-0. 

July 8 ï 10 Music Festival at the Embarrass Fair Grounds 

by the Northern Lakes Arts Association. The Association 

has asked Embarrass Township to be fiscal agent for a grant 

thru Arrowhead Regional Arts Council. Joe motioned, 

Second by Zane, Carried 3-0. Form will be signed by the 

board. 

Information Center to be opened on weekends and daily 

after Memorial Day. Zane and Cindy to help with opening 

on weekends.  

SLCAT dinner on May 25 in Cotton, no one will be 

attending and no gift is needed.  

Road side clean up volunteers are needed for the month of 

May. 

Zane approved to extend Sandyôs extra hours until the next 

meeting in June. Gene second, Carried 3-0. 

Diane Nelmark thanks everyone for cards and support after 

leaving the Town Clerk position.  

The next regular meeting will be June 1 at 6:00 p.m. 

Adjourned at 8:46 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted, Jennifer Boese, Embarrass Town 

Clerk 

EMBARRASS CLERKõS CORNER 

Well it has been a very busy couple of weeks here 

at the Town Hall.  A BIG thank you to all the great 

firemen!!  Was amazi ng to watch them and 

everything they do to protect us.  Also, thank you 

to those who stopped by to bring sandwiches, 

snacks and drinks.  

The warm weather has been great, everything is 

growing so beautifully.  Time to get over to Early 

Frost Farms.  

Graduatio n is right around the corner.  

Congratulations to all of the 2016 Graduates!! Best 

of luck to you all.  

Volunteer roadside garbage cleanup is still going on.  

Stop by the Town Hall to get a few bags.  Thank 

you to the ones who have volunteered.  

Get out and enjoy the sunshine!  

Jennifer Boese, Embarrass Town Clerk  
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ADS FOR LOCAL BUSINESSES  

Suggested donation to The Flying Finn 
1/4 Page = $8 
1/2 Page = $13 
Full Page = $22 

 
To place an ad, write to: 

The Flying Finn 
7503 Levander Rd 

Embarrass MN 55732 
 

Email embarrasstownship@frontiernet.net 
or call the Embarrass Town Clerk at 984-

2084. 

SUBSCRIPTIONS  

Persons interested in subscribing to The 
Flying Finn may drop off or send a 
donation of $12 for one year, payable to 
the Town of Embarrass, 7503 Levander 
Road, Embarrass, MN 55732. 

The Flying Finn makes a 
great gift for someone who 
has moved out of the 
community! 
 

 

The Flying Finn and the Town of 

Embarrass welcome announcements 

about community events and 

community groups.  These submitted 

announcements are printed here and on 

following pages.  Neither the Town of 

Embarrass nor The Flying Finn 

necessarily endorses the viewpoints or 

ideology of these groups or their events.  

The Town of Embarrass reserves the 

right  to publish or not publish any 

letter to the editor or submitted 

material 

Embarrass Transfer Station 
 

7530 Koski Rd 
Embarrass, MN 

 

Hours of Operation 
Thursday 

10 a.m. ς 5:00 p.m. 
Saturday 

12:30 p.m. ς 4:30 p.m 
 

 

Tower MN Post Office 
508 Main St - 218-753-5797 

Pickup/Retail Hours: 
Monday-Friday 

9:00am-12:00pm, 1:00pm-4:00pm 

Pickup time at Drop Box by 
Embarrass Credit Union is 11:30 a.m. 

 

Bookmobile 

Schedule 
Visit your library on wheels, the Arrowhead 

Library System Bookmobile, at the local 
stop listed below. 

Four Corners Parking Lot 

Wednesday, June 1 & 22 

5:15 - 6:00 p.m. 
For further information on the Bookmobile or 

Mail-a-Book services write the Arrowhead 
Library System, 5528 Emerald Ave., Mt Iron, 

MN 55768, call 218-741-3840, or check out the 
website at www.arrowhead.lib.mn.us  

mailto:embarrasstownship@frontiernet.net
http://www.arrowhead.lib.mn.us/
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Waasa Township 
Regular Board Meeting 

Thursday, May 5, 2016 

Pending Board Approval: 

Board Members Present:   Mitch Lind, Russ Webb, 

Bonnie Keller and Sandra Gibson 

Visitors:  David Hess, Creighton L. Cox, Gene Wright and 

Mike Salo 

Meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Vice Chair, Mitch 

Lind, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Minutes Approval:   Russ moved to approve the April 7 

Regular Meeting Minutes and the Local Board of Appeal & 

Equalization Meeting held on April 19.  Mitch supported.  

Carried (2-0) 

Treasurerôs Report:  Total disbursements for the month of 

April 7 were:  $1,144.74 and no receipts were received.  

Russ accepted the report and Mitch supported.  Carried (2-

0) 

Approval to Pay Bills:  Mitch moved to approve payment 

of all bills listed on the agenda plus board payroll and 

PERA. Russ supported.  Carried (2-0) 

Road Report:  Russ did a road inspection today.  Skarp 

Road is in need of fill and grading.  It will be hauled in soon 

since road restrictions are no longer in place.  Some of the 

water in the ditches is due to a beaver problem.  Mike Salo 

offered some ideas for improving the condition of Skarp 

Road. 

Russ checked the drainage problem on Niemi Road.  The 

culvert has been damaged and is laying in the ditch.  Russ 

moved that a new culvert be purchased from Menards for 

$296.99.  Mitch supported.  Carried (2-0) 

Old Business:  The clerk has been in contact with Kevin 

McConnell of St. Louis County Public Works Department 

and brought a bookkeeping error (in billing) to his attention.  

Our snowplowing bills have reflected a charge for Heikkila 

Road (a border-line road between Waasa and Embarrass) 

and at the same time Embarrass was also being charged for 

the full road.  An agreement has been in place for many 

years between the two townships in which Waasa maintains 

Heikkila Road on even years and Embarrass maintains it on 

odd years.  The Embarrass Town Board met on May 4 with 

this topic on their agenda.  Gene Wright brought a proposal 

to the table,  Embarrass would be willing to take care of 

summer maintenance (including grading and brushing) 

while Waasa would pick up the cost of winter 

snowplowing.  The proposal was tabled until the board can 

check into the issue further. 

Gene Wright provided some information to the board on the 

proposed St. Louis County Ordinance #64.  After 

discussion Russ moved that Waasa send a resolution in 

support.  Mitch supported.  Carried (2-0) 

The board and those in attendance were reminded of the 

change of date for the September board meeting.  It will be 

held September 8, 2016 at 7 p.m. 

New Business:  Creighton Cox of the Embarrass Region 

Fire Department brought information on attaining new 

double-sided 911 signs.  He has been in contact with Matt 

Goodman, GIS Specialist with St. Louis County Sheriffôs 

Office.  Through the county the new signs will cost $10 and 

the hardware will be $2 for each property.  The existing 

posts can be re-used. 

Russ moved that the clerk be allowed to be paid to attend 

Clerks Election Training at Clinton Town Hall on June 27 

plus mileage reimbursement.  Mitch supported.  Carried (2-

0) 

A STS crew has been booked to come on May 26 to spend 

the morning cleaning up the cemetery.  Russ will check on 

the rain barrel to see what condition itôs in. 

Replacement of cemetery sign and remodeling of the town 

hall was tabled. 

Correspondence:  All mail was read and filed. 

Adjournment:   Mitch moved to adjourn at 8:30 p.m. with 

support from Russ.  Carried. 

Respectfully Submitted, Sandra Gibson, Waasa Town 

Clerk; Mitch Lind, Vice Board Chair 

 

 NATIONAL SAUNA DAY

Sisu Heritage, Inc. will host its third annual ñNational 

Sauna Dayò on Saturday, June 4, from 10 a.m. to 4 

p.m.  This celebration of the sauna will take place at the 

Nelimark Homestead in Embarrass, across from the 

fairgrounds. 

The day will include sauna tours, 

food, entertainment by Casey Aro, 

sauna stories, games and more!  

The Nelimark museum will be 

open all day, with door prize 

drawings, sauna items and a 

sauna exhibit. 

Lamppa Manufacturing in Tower is a business sponsor 

of this event. 

 For further information, call 218-984-3402.
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BABBITT  PUBLIC  

LIBRARY  
Hours: 

Mon-Thur 12-6; Friday 12-5 

 
Free programs at the library with money from the MN 

Arts & Cultural Heritage Fund  

&  Theatrical Character Design with Austin, MN Native 

Kylan Kaercher, June 1, 3:30 pm 

&  Why is the wicked witch so wicked?  Why is Mary 

Poppins practically perfect?  Itôs all in how the actors and 

actresses portray the character.  Join Dylan and be introduced to 

the stage and world of characterization!  In this one hours class 

participants will learn how to build a character from start to 

finish, starting with character design, then costumes, and finally 

how to give the characters personality traits. 

&  Pushing Chain-June 8, at 6:00 pm - Hear the strong 

harmonies, kazoos, and songs of Pushing Chain duo Boyd 

Blomberg on guitar and vocals and Adam Moe on fiddle and 

vocals. Join the entertaining duo as they perform their original 

songs. 

&  Duke Otherswise, Tuesday, June 14 @ 4:00 p.m.  Using 

his clever songs and unique showmanship, Duke Otherwise 

effortlessly engages and inspires children (and adults) of all ages!  

His original songs will make you laugh, clap, dance and interact.  

Length of show is 40-45 minutes and is suitable for all ages. 

&  Tres Mundos' Performance of the Music of "Three 

Worlds"- June 15, at 1:00 pm - Explore the exciting multicultural 

mix of histories, languages, dances and cultures that have shaped 

the music of the American. With their unique personal roots, the 

members of Tres Mundos bring the soul of these sounds to this 

program. 

&  Climb Theater- Tortoise and Hare- June 28, at 6:00 pm - 

Speedy the Hare keeps teasing Sal the Tortoise because Sal is 

slower than Speedy. So Sal decides there's only one solution: to 

beat Speedy in a race. But how? Sal discovers that instead of 

worrying about what he isn't, he can build on what he is. Sal is 

steady. Sal is focused and determined. Sal can train hard. And in 

the end, Sal discovers that being a winner is about much more 

than who crosses the finish line first. 

 

Read to the Win Summer reading Program June 6-July 15 

Kids Stuff-Win with Wumbers and Bingo June 8 at 1:00 pm 

Kids Stuff- Lemon Line-Up Puppet Show June 22, at 1:00 

pm 

Kids Stuff- On Your Marks, Set Read Relay races June 29, 

at 1:00 pm 

Kids Stuff- Winning Fold Origami Crafts July 6, at 1:00 pm 

Kids Stuff- Olympig a Triumphant Story and Games July 

13, at 1:00 pm 

 

Lisa Pennala, Director, 218-827-3345 

 

Sisu Heritage, Inc. 

NATIONAL SAUNA DAY  
JUNE 4, 2016 ï 10:00 A.M. ï 4:00 P.M. 

 

NELIMARK HOMESTEAD, EMBARRASS 

A Celebration of the Sauna! 

 
10:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. Songs & Stories by Casey Aro 

(under the east tent) 

 

11:00 a.m. Sauna Tour, $5.00 

Ride the bus to visit four sites and five saunas 

 

12:00 p.m. Boot-Throwing Contest 

Men, women and children can participate and win prizes 

 

1:30 p.m. Sauna Tour, $5.00 

Same as the morning tour 

 

4:00 p.m. Drawing for prizes 

$1.00/chance.  You can purchase chances throughout the 

day inside the museum, or outside near the food tables.  

Prizes are a ñcooling benchò, handmade table runners, a 

Suluôs gift certificate, and more. 

 

¶ Purchase food and squeaky cheese by the garage and 

west tent 

¶ Check out the sauna exhibit and merchandise in the 

museum 

¶ Play the ñsauna stoveò game 

¶ Stroll through the log buildings, including two saunas, 

on the Nelimark Homestead 

¶ Visit with a guest from Minneapolis, representing the 

ñ612 Sauna Societyò 

 

All Proceeds go toward restoration and preservation projects. 

 

Business Sponsor:  Lamppa Manufacturing, makers of 

Kuuma, the ñking of sauna stovesò! 
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PIKE SANDY 
WOMENõS CLUB 

 

We will not be meeting during the 
summer months.   Meetings will 

reconvene in September  
 

Enjoy your  

summer!  

 

 
A Few Words of Thanks 

Thank You to all who attended our 3
rd

 Annual 

Community ñPotluckò Family Night at the Pike 

Town Hall sponsored by the Pike-Sandy Womenôs 

Club.  Thank you to each and every one who 

contributed to the delicious meal and helped make 

the festivities a very special event. 

 

A huge Thank You to our featured entertainment of 

musicians and singer, The Hutter Bunch!  Thank 

you for sharing your time and talent to make our 

evening (May 3) a successful, fun, community family 

night. 

 

If you have any questions or are interested in more 

information about the Pike Sandy Womenôs Club, 

please contact Sandy Gorrill @ 749-2408. 

 

New Members are always welcome! 

THE GREAT AFFLICTION  

Now suddenly 
There was a roar, 

As from above 

The rain did pour, 

While Noah in 

His baleful bark, 

Proceeded in 
The dismal dark, 

Carrying a load 
That most agree, 

Does compromise 

Reality. 

And yet his tale, 

Seems to prevail, 
That Noah did 

Really set sail, 

At least in minds, 
Having a goal, 

Afflicted with 

Sheer folderol. 

A POSTULATION TO CONSIDER  

Just thinking that 

The man up there, 

Really exists, 
Is hard to bear. 

Far better that 

Weôd want to see, 
Is thinking thatôs, 

Collectively, 

More apt and then 

Will make us know, 

This story is 
But afterglow. 

 

Poetry Submitted By, William Lamppa, Embarrass 

 

EMBARRASS 
LITTLE LEAGUE 

We are looking for 9-10 

year olds to play 

Embarrass Little League.  Games start 

the second weekend of June.  Please 

contact Chris Alaspa with any questions 

at 749-2280 or 218-290-2506.  Come out 

and play ball!  
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Northwoods Saddle 

Club 
May 12, 2016 

Meeting called to order at 7:13 p.m. 

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ǊŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇǊƻved.  Treasurer report 
read and approved.  All that is left to pay for this year is for 
the trophies.  The cost for the trophies was discussed. 

Members present:  Audrey Kalinowski, Lisa Gibson, Ed 
Hanson, Miranda King, Debbie Nelson, Jennie Nelson, Kelly 
Huunonen, Sharon W., Miranda Happala, Morgan Gibson, 
Chris Dale, Daniel Kalinowski, and Ariel Kalinowski. 

Old business 

We did not make it up to the arena to look at our 
equipment before the meeting.    Lisa Gibson volunteered 
to do it after the meeting.  We would like a list of things 
that need to be replaced. 

We had a motion to approve the fixing of any equipment 
that needs fixing by Debbie Nelson, seconded by Miranda 
Happala. 

Back in March we discussed and approved the purchase of 
another set of jump stands.  Terri found a set for $64.00. 

Mowing:  Debbie will try to do the edging at the arena, 
mostly closer to August.  We are looking for help mowing 
the far side of the arena (between the arena and the pole 
building) 

Our coggins clinic was held on Saturday April 16, and it had 
a good turnout. 

New business 

Audrey showed us the ribbons for this year. 

The poor-a-potties will be coming up to the arena one 
week before the show. 

Parades:  We need more participation in our parades.  We 
have scoopers for the Babbitt and Biwabik parades.  
Anyone who wants to carry flags can, just let us know.  The 
first parade this year is June 19th in Babbitt. 

Miranda King brought up her running for the Embarrass 
fair queen. She needed a $50.00 sponsor, and asked us if 
we would be willing to sponsor her.  Chris Dale made a 
motion to sponsor her and Lisa Gibson seconded it.  

Discussion was made about changing the order of events 
at out first playday to help the time go faster.  Kelly H. 
Made a motion to do so and Miranda H. seconded.  All 

riders that come to our first show must pay the saddle club 
to run plus the circuit price if riding in the series.  All riders 
will receive one run.  The sign-up sheets will be brought to 
our next meeting so people can sign up before they get to 
the show. 

We will need as much help cleaning up in the arena as 
possible for the first playday.  If you are riding in the series 
at our show, you will need to bring two copies of your 
coggins, one for us and one for the series.  You must also 
have your membership and your money. 

We were asked if there would be highpoint boards this 
summer.  If we have someone to fill them out they will be 
there. 

We are looking for a judge for our show in August.  We 
have concessions for our June and July playdays. 

Our first play day is June 11th.  You must have a copy of 
coggins or you will not ride. The events for the day will be 
barrels, poles, keyhole, jumping figure 8, hourglass, and 
speed dash.  The open event will be the 5 drum barrel race.  
We will also have a side pot for jumping figure 8 with a full 
payback 1st-6th place. 

Our next meeting is June 9th at 7:00 p.m. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, Miranda King-Secretary 

 

EMBARRASS REGION FLOWER 
AND GARDEN CLUB 

Pike Town Hall, June 1, 6:30 P.M. 
Monthly meetings are held the 

first Wednesday of every month. 

Come and Share your experience with us! 
#ÏÆÆÅÅ ÁÎȭ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÓÅÒÖÅÄȢ 

For further information, 
please call 984-3002.  
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Northeast Range Robotics 
Iron  Mosquitos 
by NER Staff Writer  

This has been an exciting year for  the Northeast 
Range Robotics Team, the ñIron Mosquitos.ò The team took 
on the challenge to step up the technical difficulty  of their  
robot  and develop a more complex design for  competition.  
Team coach and advisor Ryan Lindsay said, ñThis year, we 
added a custom drive train,  a ball shooter combining  two 
electric motors, a pneumatic system with  two separate 
cylinders, a spring loaded arm that  extended a hook to a six 
or seven foot high bar, and a winch was attached to lift  the 
robot.ò Each student involved with  the Robotics Team, took 
on the task to go from  the previous yearôs simple base kit  
with  one extra-attached motor  to the more advanced 
design. The team is broken up into  different  departments. 
Sophomore, Tasha Bissonette team Programming  Captain, 
explained the team structure,  ñWe have a build  team, a 
programming  team, a wiring  team, a management team, 
and a media team. I  say óteam,ô but its multiple  departments 
on one team; like different  parts of a robot  that  you need in  
order for  it  to work.  Some people are part  of multiple  
departments.ò 

Throughout  the season, the team worked together 
to develop new skills  with  building,  programming  and 
marketing.  In  order for  the team to accomplish their  new 
plan, they needed additional  help, as well as, more funding. 
During  the first  year, the team took on a lot  by themselves 
and went through  a crash course in learning  from  
experience. This year the word team started to grow in  
meaning and branch out beyond building  a robot  and 
competing. ñMore people were involv ed this year. We had 
several parents commit  hours to helping the team. 
Compared to last year, more students were actively involved 
in the build  and the team management side,ò said Lindsay. 
The success of a competitive  Robotics Team comes from  
collaboration  between the school, students, and families.  
ñOur school is fortunate  to have families  and community  
members that  are willing  to jump  in and foster student 
learning and growth,ò added Northeast Range Principal  
Kelly Engman. 

The Lake Superior Regional competition  in Duluth  
is the main goal for  the Robotics Team and collaboration  is 
essential. Each year the game for  the competition  has a 
theme and the students have to build  their  robot  to meet the 
challenge. In  2015, the team made their  first  appearance on 
the robotics scene and participated  in  the Recycle Rush 
Event. ñThe game this year was called Stronghold. We had 
to figure out a way for  our robot  to be able to storm the 
other team's tower,ò said Bissonette. The use of the ball 

shooter, pneumatic system and spring-loaded arm was part  
of the teamôs plan of attack. 

Building  the team robot  and participating  in the 
Lake Superior Regional event each year can be costly. The 
team has developed innovative  ways to cut costs; however, 
to maintain  a competitive  edge it  is essential to raise money. 
This year the students took more ownership in  the 
management side of the team, which put  them one-step 
ahead compared to the previous year. ñWe raised $3000  
this year and will  start  on raising the $5000  we need to 
compete next year soon,ò Lindsay said. The school is using 
donorschoose.org to help with  raising money for  activities,  
student organizations and classrooms. This website allows 
individuals  and businesses to select specific projects and 
items to purchase or make monetary donations. There are 
double your donation  sponsors, Lindsay commented, 
during  certain times of the year. He encourages people to 
watch for  these 
special times to 
donate.  To learn 
more about 
contrib uting  to 
Northeast Range 
activities,  teams, 
and classrooms go 
to 
northeastrangesch
ool.net and click on 
the Donors Choose 
link  on the Home 
Page. 

 

 
The Northeast Range Community  Theatre production  of 
"The Canterbury Tales" was performed on Friday, May 13, 
and Saturday, May 14. The show was terrific.  For those who 
were there thanks for  all of your support.    It  means a lot  to 
these kids. The cast was fabulous and it  was very 
entertaining.   Thank you to the show's producer, Joseph 
Kaufenberg, and all of the other volunteers that  helped 
make this show a hit!  

Substitutes 
St. Louis County Schools ISD 2142 

is seeking applicants for the following 
Subsitute positions in all of their schools: 

Teacher, Bus Driver, Van Driver, Paraprofessional, 
Teachers' Aide, Cook Aide, and Custodian. 

Visit Employment Opportunities at www.isd2142.net to apply.  

http://donorschoose.org/
http://northeastrangeschool.net/
http://northeastrangeschool.net/
http://www.isd2142.net/


FLYING FINN Page 11 JUNE 2016 
 

RODNEY½S 
Sand & Gravel  

 
290-0377  

or  

984 -3215  
 

 
  




